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CITY OF WESTMINSTER

SCHOOLS’ FORUM 25TH MARCH 2019

REPORT BY LEAD STRATEGIC FINANCE MANAGER – BI-BOROUGH CHILDREN’S SERVICES

2018/19 HIGH NEEDS TARGETED SUPPORT FUNDING
	PURPOSE OF THE REPORT

This report informs Schools’ Forum of the investigation into the 2018/19 high needs targeted support funding methodology.  

FOR INFORMATION


1 INTRODUCTION

1.1 At the meeting on 21st January 2019 Schools Forum considered a paper on high needs targeted support funding.  The paper advised that the methodology used to calculate the targeted support funding in 2018/19 did not reflect the methodology agreed by the Schools’ Forum in January 2014.  The Forum also requested that a paper be provided on the methodology used in 2018/19.

1.2 The corrections to the underfunded schools were agreed by the Forum and have been paid.  
2 2018/19 TARGETED SUPPORT METHODOLOGY 
2.1 The methodology used to calculate the 2018/19 allocations is only partially visible in the payment information attached as Appendix A.    A search of emails and files has been carried out and no further information has been found.  The appendix reflects the payments, with some calculation information, that junior staff were instructed to pay by an Interim Senior Finance Manager.  The spreadsheet does not include any notes and only has formulas in some of the cells. No explanation has been found for why the majority of Academies were not included in the spreadsheet. 
2.2 Within the Children’s services finance team, there was a high turnover of staff including temporary staff and there had not been permanent senior finance staff in post for a number of years. This led to the flow of information regarding targeted support not being adequate or checked with the methodology agreed by the Schools’ Forum.  
3 LESSONS LEARNT AND CHANGES TO PROCESSES
3.1 The correct methodology for 2018/19 was used to calculate the revised allocations included in the report to the January Schools’ Forum and all underpaid schools have now been paid. 
3.2 The methodology for 2019/20 was agreed by the January Forum and advised to schools.  Allocations will be made to schools in the early part of the Summer term. 

3.3 All payments now have to be approved by a Strategic Finance. All allocations for targeted support will be checked with the methodology agreed by the Schools Forum as part of the approval process for payments by the Strategic Finance Manager.  When there are staff changes agreed processes and methodologies will be shared with new staff.  
3.4 There is now full transparency of the payments and the agreed methodology and annual allocation information will be brought to the Schools Forum and added to the forward planner for agenda items. 
3.5 The total payments are noted in the APT Tool however as they are not funded from the schools block they cannot be shown against individual schools.
4 RECOMMENDATIONS 

4.1 Schools’ Forum are recommended to note the contents of this report. 
Anita Stokes

Lead Strategic Finance Manager – Bi-Borough Children’s Services

Melissa Caslake

Bi-Borough Executive Director – Children’s Services
Contact officer:

Anita Stokes, Lead Strategic Finance Manager – Bi Borough Children’s Services 

Tel: 020 7641 5337


E-mail: astokes@westminster.gov.uk
